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NEW REQUIREMENTS & FORM for 

“Professional Certificate Application” 
The requirements for Intermediate and Advanced certificates are changing. The new qualifica-

tions are based on years of Nevada peace officer service, formal education acquired, and the 

POST training achieved. A new online form is now available on the POST Formatta Website; 

which allows for selecting the desired certificate, specifying the officer’s qualifications, attaching 

required documents, and submitting the application with a click of a button. 

NEW ONLINE FORM 

“Employment Personnel Action Report” 
New hire?  Now, when you hire a new officer, this information can be easily and quickly sent to 

POST by using the new online Employment PAR form.  No more paper, mailing, or signatures 

are required.  Just click a few radio buttons, fill in the officer’s information, and submit.  Remem-

ber, if you need a copy of any Formatta submission, you can easily save an electronic copy or 

print a hardcopy for filing.  

UPDATED ONLINE FORM 

“Update—Personnel Action Report” 
The first Formatta form POST made available back in 2011 has been updated. The changes to the 

form are minor; but are important.  When an officer’s position has changed within an agency, 

inform POST an additional POST certification will be required by the officer within the next 12 

months.  Also, the NAC289.290 Notification has been made easier by removing the need for any 

recommendation of action.    

Update from the Commission Meeting of May 2, 2013 
NAC289.230 annual 24 hour training requirements for continuing education and/or skill profi-

ciency was discussed. This topic was sent back to POST Staff for further review and is again on 

the agenda for the upcoming meeting July 24-25 in Ely. 

NAC289.140, 289.150, 289.160, 289.170 minimum standards of training are in the final phases 

of being updated. Look for these new performance objectives to be available soon. 

Canine standards discussion,  proceeding with Subject Matter Experts. The canine group is di-

vided into Regions. If you are interested in the topic, contact one of the region representatives: 

South East: Clark / Lincoln / Nye  —  Mel English (LVMPD), Joe Oberding (Henderson PD) 

North East: Humboldt / Elko / Eureka / Lander / White Pine / Pershing — Doug Fisher (ECSO), Cheryl Cuthbertson 

(ECSO SAR), Jason Flanagan (PCSO, Alan Pedersen WPCSO) 

South West: Esmeralda / Mineral / Lyon / Douglas — Dave Stanley (DCSO), Mary Cablk (LCSO SAR) 

North West: Carson City / Storey / Churchill / Washoe — Jason Morgan (RPD), Jim McNeill (WCSO), William 

Ferguson (NHP), Corey Solferino (WCSO) 

   Click here to review:   Minutes of the Workshop and Commission Meeting 

New Commissioners  
POST would like to welcome Deputy Chief Gary Schofield as one of our new Commissioners. 

The Sheriffs and Chiefs have recommended to the Governor that Assistant Sheriff Marshall  

Emerson, WCSO and Chief Troy Tanner, Mesquite PD be appointed as Commission members.    

http://post.nv.gov/Meetings/Commission_Meetings/

